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Dear Brothers and Sisters in the Faith, 
 

Christ is Risen! He is Risen Indeed! 
Alleluia! Thank you to everyone 
who helped to make this yearôs Lent 
and Easter events an amazing      
experience! Our Faith Basics series  
(the study of the Apostles' Creed) 
had two separate venues: a Cross 
Generational Tuesday night first-
time-ever experience of sharing a 
meal, study and worship all togeth-
er in the fellowship hall. The sharing 
around the table of faith questions 

and answers, highs and lows, was a great adven-
ture. I also loved the skits!  Vicar Bridget and the 
"cast" were great!  Everybody who prepared food 
and helped lead this "new approach" to spiritual 
formation seemed to gain from the experi-
ence. Kudos to Veronika and Vicar Bridget for a 
great job putting this all together! And the 
Wednesday Lenten traditional services reflected 
the learnings from Faith Basics as well. If you 
missed the series, pick up a copy of the booklet 
we created -- and share with another as well. 
    Our Holy Week, beginning with Palm Sunday's 
confirmation of three of our young people, was a 
moving progression of amazing choral gifts from 
the choir (topped off by the choir's singing at 
the 8am Easter worship - you all are so dedicated 
and add so much to worship!!!) and the new choir 
robes too! The stripping of the altar on Maun-
dy Thursday always moves me, and our 
Good Friday services allow the depth of God's 
love poured out to seep into our hearts. Easter 
celebrations were stellar - from Lynnette's clear 
tones on the clarinet leading us in song to the ris-
ing of the Son (sun, too) and sitting down for the 
extraordinary Easter breakfast (Linda Arquette, 
Chef Darrell and Pattiane Mizell outdid them-
selves in preparing a feast) and crowned with 
Paul Clark's annual leadership of the musical 
team and 'full organ' proclamation of the Resur-
rection...I still can hear the "Trumpets sound and 
Angels sing" -- can't you? 

        Easter continues for 7 weeks - and we 
continue to tell the story of Jesus and His 
Love!  Be sure to pick up a key chain reminder if 
you didn't get one - and a copy of the Easter 
message to share. What an amazing and life-
transforming story we have to share!  May it be 
seen and spoken and embraced in all that we 
say and do as we follow Jesus together!  
 

        Following Jesus Together with you, 
 

Pastor Bobbie  

Faith Basics: Tuesday evenings in Lent, all ages shared 
a meal and spent time to grow together in faith and rela-
tionship with one another through study of scripture, 
along with worship and Holy Communion.  

On Palm Sunday, we celebrated 

the Confirmation of: Andrew 
Kalaman, Evelyn Kalaman 

and Abby Ralston! That morn-
ing they personally assumed 
their Baptismal promises, and 
became fully participating con-
firmed members of this commu-
nity of faith.  Alleluia! 



TLCôs Mission:  Being Neighbor  À  Sharing Godôs Transforming Love! 

lessons that were both fun and sufficiently immersed in 
Lutheran doctrine, the pastor let me know his only two 
goals for our Sunday school program:  

1)  Kids know about the God who created them and 
loves them. 

2)  Kids know that there are caring adults in the con-
gregation who love them. 

       

      This is why I look forward to GIFT on Sunday morn-
ing. No matter what, I know that through our sharing of 
highs and lows, our discussion of the weekôs bible verse, 
our prayers, and our blessing, these goals will always be 
met. And the best part is that GIFT even expands the 
second goal. Adults will also know that there are caring 
kids in the congregation who love them too. I love this 
mutuality!   
      Wonôt you join us this month?  All of us have been 
given gifts from the Holy Spirit to build up the whole 
Church. We have been called together as a community to 
learn more from each other about our amazing God.  
Whether you like reading skits, sharing stories, leading 
fun crafts, creating activities, or playing games, there is a 
need for you. (Yes, you!!) When a new member is bap-
tized, we all make promises that we will help them to 
grow in faith. We can continue to keep those promises to 
each other as we gather each Sunday morning as gener-
ations growing in faith together.  What a gift!  

Peace, 
Vicar Bridget Jones 

Vicar Bridgetõs Voice 
 

Sunday school: as simple as it 
sounds (itôs literally school on 
Sunday), many pastors, youth 
leaders, and volunteers spend 
countless hours stressing about it.  
We try new things, go to confer-
ences, and research curriculum so 
that we can do our best to pass on 
the faith to younger generations.  
For more than a year, the way that Trinity has done that 
is through GIFT: Generations Growing In Faith Together.   
      Before I got here, I had never done cross-
generational ministry.  I was a little nervous to see how it 
went, but I was pleasantly surprised. I enjoy gathering 
with people of all ages to learn about the Gospel reading.  
I especially love hearing everyoneôs highs and lows and 
getting to pray for them. Iôll admit, though, sometimes 
GIFT doesnôt go as perfectly as I want it to. But then I 
remember my own experiences with Sunday school.   
      When I was in third grade, the church I attended 
wanted to try something new.  Sunday school became a 
Montessori-style classroom where we students could 
explore topics related to church as much as we wanted 
to. Unfortunately, as a third grader, I wasnôt especially 
interested in liturgy, theology, or anything particularly 
useful. I spent a lot of my time polishing the leaves of the 
fake plants scattered throughout our building, supposedly 
remembering how Jesus is the vine and we are the 
branches.   
      When I was a ministry assistant at All Peoples 
Church in Milwaukee, I was in charge of Sunday school.  
I was determined that we would have an excellent      
program filled with knowledgeable teachers and the best 
curriculum I could cobble together for free. It was much 
more stressful than I had imagined. Finally, after hearing 
me vent too many times about the difficulty of finding 

Green Ministry at Trinity!  April 22nd, Larry Helberg and Vicar Bridget represented Trinity at 

Historic Wares Creek,  Bradenton Womanôs Club, for Earth Dayôs Keep America Beautiful Clean 
Up. On April 29th, join Team members for the Sarasota Climate Justice March! Either plan to 
meet our folks to advocate for creation care at Bayfront Park, Island Park Trail at 10am, or contact 
Vicar Bridget about carpooling there from Trinity at 8am.  
 

The Green Team will be selling reusable bags to both help the environment and raise 
funds for future projects!  As we  continue to embrace our vocation of Creation Care, one 
easy way to make a huge difference is to move from plastic bags to reusable ones.  Plas-
tic bags take centuries to break down and cause great harm to animals if ingested.  In fact, 
recently in Tampa, a baby manatee died because he had eaten too many plastic bags.   
 

Switch to reusable bags to help all of Creation - look for the bags in May!  

A recent GIFT activity was to assemble toiletry kits for Prine     
Elementary teachers to have available for students, as needed. 



TLCôs Mission:  Being Neighbor  À  Sharing Godôs Transforming Love! 

Director of Cross Generation Ministry: Veronika 
In my family, books had the 
most precious value. We had a 
ton of books at home, my 
great-grandmother had almost 
as many books as a smaller 
library would have. Since I 
travel a lot I do not possess 
them anymore, but buy them 
online or just use the local li-
braries. But the messages are with me from my old books I 
read in my childhood. At this Easter season I remembered a 

line from Leo Tolstoy, a Russian author:  

"Who understands Christôs teaching feels like a bird that did 

not know it had wings. Free and no longer needs to fear.ò  

For me this is all what life is about, especially Easter! Faith 
gives me freedom and I know I do not have to worry about 

anything, because God takes care of his creation. 

For this Easter, I got a great present, a visitor from home! 
Most of you had seen Saci with me, who helped us in Holy 

week. She is a great friend of mine and we had a lot of adven-
tures together. She visited me when I lived and worked in 
Rome, she came overseas to see me in Chicago when I was 
at the seminary, and now here in sunny Florida. We had a 
great Easter together. We cooked stuffed cabbage and dyed 
eggs, just how we would do if we would be in Hungary. Saci 
missed a little bit the ñSprinkling day.ò This is a Hungarian cus-
tom, what we do a day after Easter Sunday. Boys should 

make a poem, mostly funny one. Here is one example:  

I was walking in a green forest, I saw a blue violet, it had start-

ed to wilt, may I sprinkle it?  

After the boy recites his poem, he sprinkles a girl with scented 
water. In return the girl gives him a decorated Easter egg. So, 
therefore we dyed eggs with Saci. I think next year I will let 
you all know about this custom much before Easter, and may-
be we can have a poem-writing competition for men and an 

egg decorating competition for women. Would you enjoy it? 

Love, 

Veronika  

Our Tree of Life Preschool Up-Date 
From TOL Director, Shawna Clark:  

   Our students did a wonderful job preparing for the Easter 
program, Itôs About Life. The month of April we learned about 
why Jesus died on the cross. Our VPK students were able to 
hammer nails into a board to get a visual.  We also planted a 
flower garden. Students are super excited to see what's grow-
ing thanks to God's light.  
   This month, May, we will be working on our Value: Helpful-
ness! Helpfulness is the practice of aiding and assisting      
others. It is also an attitude we can cultivate by always being 
ready to lend a hand, by actively looking for opportunities to 
make a contribution. 
    Being helpful to one another was a way of life in early Amer-
ica. As industry and technology made us more self-sufficient, 
the need for help from our neighbors diminished. 
   Throughout the month students will establish and maintain a 
helpful attitude in the classroom. Students will learn the motto 
"One for all and all for one." 
   TOL will have several older youth or adult volunteers coming 
in throughout the month to help us with certain classroom pro-
jects and explain to the students how their presence and what 
they are doing is being helpful. 
      VPK graduation is Sunday, May 21st, 10am. Please come 
celebrate with us! 
 

Tree of Life Preschool is a Christian Preschool and Daycare center. We 
teach and show by example the Good News of God's love and forgiveness 
through Jesus Christ, and the new life that we have been given through the 
power of the Holy Spirit. We seek to develop faith in God through our love 
and concern for the children in our care. 

Several Tree of Life children joined with Trinity youth and 
confirmation students to present ñItôs About Lifeò on Easter 
morning. Then they hunted for eggs!  Great fun for everyone. 

Last yearôs TOL VPK grad-
uation is pictured. Mark 
your calendar to be here for 
the 2017 graduation, Sun-
day, May 21st, 10am. We 
will host a reception for 
students and families fol-
lowing the program. 

Preschool òPainting Party,ó Saturday, May 13th 
If you can join us to begin our project to repaint and make 
our Tree of Life classrooms more fresh, please let us know 
- sign a Blue Form or contact the church office. We will 
begin at 9am.   
 

On another page of this newsletter, please see the Easter 
ñwish listò of the items we are seeking to accomplish this 
facility refurbishing ! 



Student Ministerõs Musings 

I love being at the church. It is an exciting experience because I get to help out and to learn about worship 
and the ministry done at Trinity. 
 

My God-sister, Abby, just got confirmed. It was cool to see her confirming her love to God, and to be part of 
the service. 
 

Easter was a fun learning experience. I got to run around with the little children, too, while they were hunting 
for eggs.  I am so glad that I can now say ñHallelujahò again! 

Tanner Stephens  

 

Paul Clark Reflects... 
A note on the Celebration of Easter: Every year we say, "He is Risen," but we celebrate every year because first He died 
for us.  I so enjoy playing the glorious Easter music. Danny Boyd plays his trumpet joyfully. And the Praise Team and the 
choir - MY VOICE - sing to the glory of God.  We all did what we can to worship our Lord on Easter, but I encourage every-
one to find a choir or Praise Team member and thank them for their hard work.  As Luther said, ñbe bold and tell them what 
joy they provide.ò (A little paraphrase on my part here.) 
 

As Pastor Bobbie remarked, ñthe choir shines in their new, white robes!ò The worship of our Lord is bright and beautiful at 
Trinity. I am happy to have been at Trinity to celebrate many astounding and AWESOME Easter Sundays!  HE IS RISEN 
INDEED! ALLELUIA! 
 

April showers bring May flowers!  I guess we'll have to wait and see on that!   

Left: Choral Introit at Easter Traditional worship, 8am and 
11am.   
Below: The choir leads the congregation during Tradition-
al worship and offers special music to the Glory of God. 

  The Praise Team for Celebration wor-
ship at 5:30pm Saturday and 9am Sun-
day provides superb leadership for 
hymns and special music all year long. 

Share Your Talent!  We invite you to share your musical 

talent, especially during the late spring and summer months. If 
you sing or play an instrument, please see Paul Clark or Sergei 
Glushonkov (for Saturday 5:30 worship), to offer your ability to 
enhance one or more of our worship experiences.  

Our Journey 
through  
Holy Week 
to Easter.  
We gathered 
for the Last 
Supper, then 
remembered 
the ultimate 
sacrifice 
Christ made 
for us. 

Good Friday. 
And the light 
was  
extinguished. 

From the stillness of Sonrise 
worship in the Memorial Garden 
to the Alleluias with voices, 
brass, guitars and drums - itôs 
EASTER! 


